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‘Love, Laugh and Learn’ 

This Half Terms Value — Courage 

Dates for 

your Diary 

Mon 2nd Sept 

PD Day—staff only in 

school 

Tues 3rd Sept 

Start of term. Normal 

time and normal 

uniform 

Forest School Starts  

W/C  9th September 

for year 5. 

Letter to follow 

Fri 25th Oct 

Break up for half 

term—normal time 

 

Mon 4th Nov 

Children and staff 

return to school 

Year 6 Graduation  

It has been a busy fun 

packed and emotional 

week for year 6. They have 

put on a fantastic  

performance of School 

Daze where they all sang 

beautifully , acted their 

hearts out and gave the 

audience a real show. We 

had our Year 6 Leavers’ 

Disco on Wednesday, all of 

the children danced the 

night away, posed for  

pictures under the balloon 

arch and sang to their  

favourite songs. To end the 

week we had our Year 6 

graduation on Thursday, all 

of the children shared 

their favourite memories 

of Wrockwardine Wood 

Junior school and the 

teachers presented each 

child with an individual 

certificate celebrating all of their unique    

qualities and accomplishments. It was  a 

pleasure to share these and celebrate how 

much the children have grown over their 4 

years with us. We 

wish all of year 6 

every success in 

their future and we 

hope that they 

continue to shine! 



Talent Show  
 

On Tuesday 16th July, the whole school gath-
ered in the hall to watch the amazing, talented 

children show us arts, such as dancing, singing and come-
dy. We started from year 3 up to year 6. We felt excited 
and amazed while watching the talented children! In year 
3, two girls performed a dance routine and one boy 
showed us a great history song. Year 4 then blew every-
one’s minds with amazing magic tricks and a ukulele ver-
sion of ‘Let it Be’ by The Beatles, which was out of this 
world! Next, year 5 had an amazing dancing group, a sign 
language song and a comedy act, which really made every-
one laugh. Finally, year 6 finished the talent show with 
super singing, dancing and crazy impressions! These acts 
were all so good that the judges (our lovely teaching assis-
tants) couldn’t choose an overall winner, so they chose 
one winner from each year group! The winners all got a 
cone of sweets, and the other competitors all got a giant 
chocolate coin. Everyone had a great afternoon filled with 
incredible talent! 

Year 6S 

The Wrockwardine Wood 
CE Junior School “Living life 

in all its fullness”            
challenge.  

This week’s challenge is to: 
 Plant something  

We would love to see your 
photos please email them 
to: a3129@telford.gov.uk or 
DoJo to your class teacher.  

Attendance 

We finish the academic year on a whole school  percentage 
of  94.8% above national average of 94.5%. Our persistent 
absence percentage is 10.8% below nation average of 
15.1%. Thank you all so much for your support this year. 
Today we have recognised and celebrated pupils across the 
school who have excellent attendance and children who 
have worked hard to improve their attendance.  
Congratulations to our end of term attendance winners : In 
the new academic year we will be issuing our new      

attend-
ance  
policy 
which will     
reflect the new legislation from the DfE: Work-
ing_together_to_improve_school_attendance 
applies_from_19_August_2024 The policy will be 
live on our website from September and we will 
update the newsletter with key changes. 

 

Active Families! 

Try out the challenge over 
the holidays with your  
family. 

Shakespeare Play 

On Thursday, the incredible Shake-
speare club performed ‘A Midsum-
mer Night’s Dream’! We showed 
immense courage and performed 
on stage in front of the whole 
school and then our parents! It was 
truly a great experience for all of us 
to show our acting abilities. It was 
such a fun way to end the year, with 
the support of our encouraging par-
ents! Huge thanks to Miss Hus-
selbee and Mrs Shaw. 

 

Written by Dilpreet K and Tommy M 

A  
Midsummer 

Night’s 
Dream 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/65f1b048133c22b8eecd38f7/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance__applies_from_19_August_2024


We are delighted to celebrate our achieve-
ment of the Arts Mark Silver Award. Miss 
Byrne has worked alongside staff and pupils 
throughout the year to enhance and develop 
our arts provision and we now have a fantas-
tic creative exciting and engaging curriculum.  

Artsmark is the only creative quality standard 
for schools, accredited by Arts Council Eng-
land. It supports them to develop and cele-

brate arts and cultural education across the whole curriculum, bringing learning to life for children and young people.  

To achieve their Artsmark Award, we had to develop our arts and cultural provision to embed a broad and ambitious curriculum. This 
was achieved by creating an overall plan that was committed to and delivered across the whole school.  

We received professional support and training throughout our application and developed partnerships with local secondary schools 
and Music Heroes. 

The Artsmark assessor stated that … “You have developed the profile of the arts in a number of ways. You have implemented clear 
progression documents for the teaching of art and a music progression document has also been developed. Poetry units have con-
tributed to improved writing, while debating has strengthened oracy skills. You have extended your extra-curricular offer, including 
drama clubs, all pupils can now learn an instrument and your choir has doubled its numbers. It has performed beyond the school, 
including repeat and popular visits to your local retirement village, and you have developed the showcasing of art within and be-
yond the school. You have seen tangible evidence of growing confidence as a result and you have noted a positive impact on the 
engagement of boys in their learning. Your arts councillors have raised the profile of the arts by holding art competitions and they 
have contributed to your planning by making the case for bigger and better sketchbooks, leading you to fundraising to meet their 
ambitionsIt is clear that the arts have the support of senior leaders, evidenced in the recorder club led by the Assistant Head and art 
workshops led by the Headteacher. With strong leadership commitment, you are well placed to build on the foundations you now 
have in place. Your values and ethos recognise and promote arts and culture and you are striving to ensure that all children can 
develop and display their arts skills within and beyond the core time-
table. Children’s views are considered in the planning of arts and cul-
tural experiences and you can harness their evident enthusiasm as you 
move forward. CPD and Cultural Collaborations will be key to sup-
porting your staff and enriching your children’s learning and their lives 
as you embark on the next stage of your journey. We look forward 
greatly to hearing where it takes you!' 

Congratulations on your Artsmark Silver Award!” 

Dr Darren Henley OBE, Chief Executive of the Arts Council, said: ““I 

would like to congratulate Wrockwardine Wood CE Junior School on 

their Artsmark Award. Becoming an Artsmark school demonstrates that 

through offering a broad, ambitious and creative curriculum, young 

people have the opportunity to develop character and resilience,     

increasing their knowledge, curiosity and skills that will remain with 

them through to adult life.”  

The Choir visit Lawndale  

On Wednesday, some of the children from our amazing 
school choir walked down to Lawndale to sing to the    resi-
dents. We decided to sing some of our favourite songs from 
the year including ‘Power in Me’ and ‘Sweet Caroline’. It 
put a smile on all of the residents and helpers faces. We 
also got to sing Happy Birthday to a lovely resident! It put 

everyone in the summer spirit and was a lovely way 
to end the year. We are all looking forward to visiting 
Lawndale again in the new academic year and sharing 
the new songs we will have learnt with them.  



Year 6 Leavers Disco  

Year 6 had a lovely disco on Wednesday afternoon, with lots of loud music and some awe-

some photographs with friends. The disco was incredibly well-put together and the year 

6’s really enjoyed it! 

When they got there, they were greeted by the year 6 teachers/staff, along with Mr. Per-

kins—the photographer who worked incredibly hard the whole time! The fabulous DJ 

then played great songs such as: Macerena, Cha-cha Slide, and Gangnam Style.  

When the DJ activated the bubble machine from his music panel, the kids were ecstatic! 

The year 6’s all rushed to the front to get caught in the mess (It got all in their hair!) 

Later, in the school’s kitchen, the kitchen staff served them food; chicken nuggets, 

chips and lovely iced cookies (which had sprinkles on top!). 

Pepsi, Sprite, Squash and Water were also offered to the year 6’s for a choice of a 

drink. Whilst they were dancing, the staff, in preparation, had made some yummy 

graduation hats which were filled with pink, fluffy marshmallows that the year 6’s 

loved! 

The decorations at the disco were mostly themed in black, gold and blue. As shown 

in the photographs, there was a nice array of blue ballons, formed in an arch, and 

some gold ballons beside it, making it a perfect background for some fantastic pho-

tos! 

Alongside the fun of it all, one of their favourite things of the disco was the dancing. 

They were all super energetic in it all and they sang to all of the songs. 

Year six would like to thank all staff for “Arranging the best leavers Disco ev-

er!” They all had an awesome time, and a very fun memory to keep forever! 

BY DE and AG from 6S 

 

 

Wraparound  

We’ve had a lovely last few days in wraparound. We enjoyed a movie afternoon 

with ice lolly’s and popcorn. We’ve had a little party and games and then this 

morning we had a celebratory breakfast for our year 6’s and to mark the end of 

term. The children were  fantastic.  A big thank you to Mrs Guy, Miss James and 

Mrs Edwards, you are all amazing! 



Happy Lunchtimes Top Table  Award 

Two children from each class were chosen by the lunchtime 

teachers to sit at the top summer themed  table. They were 

recommended for fantastic behaviour, attitude, resilience,  

perseverance and showing our Chistian values of friendship 

and courage over the Summer Term. Well done everyone! 

Christinan Value—Courage Award 

“Courage involves making good choices in the face of fear or obstacles. It's another term for bravery. Remember: Bravery doesn't mean fearless-

ness. It means we do not let fear hold us back from exploring new opportunities, developing our skills, and doing what is right. “ 

Our Christian value this half term has been courage and many of our children have worked incredibly hard to demonstrate this   

value with their peers and staff throughout the school. We asked each teacher to choose one child from their class who embodied 

and lived out the value of courage. These children were awarded with a courage value badge and a certificate. The certificate con-

tained a few words from their teacher about all that they had done over the half term to live out the value. Well done everyone, 

you are true role models! 

 Class 3B Teddy S Class 5B Leo M 

Class 3LB Evie H Class 5H Harvey J 

Class 4C Scarlett C Class 56S Bailey C 

Class 4T Isabella H Class 6S Ollie W 

  Class 6J Lily M 





E Safety Support 


